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Dear members,  

With summer coming to an end and this yearôs Farm Science Review behind us, I 

would like to take this opportunity to thank all of our Associate Members who donated 

equipment and material to help make the project another successful one. I would also 

like to thank all of our OLICA members who donated equipment and also took time 

from their own busy schedules to help get the project finished over the three days of 

the event. It would not be possible without the help of all those who participated.  

I am going to encourage and invite all of our members to attend the OLICA Annual 

Winter Meeting in Dublin OH on January 3
rd
 and 4

th
, 2019. The meeting is a great 

opportunity for you to meet other members, network with associates, and learn during 

some educational seminars. We will have speakers lined up as well.  

The fall season is here and harvest has begun for many members and their customers. I 

am sure we are all going to have busy schedules over the next few months. As always, 

remember to practice safe work ethics as you complete jobs this fall and into the 

winter. I wish you all a prosperous fall season and look forward to seeing everyone at 

the winter meeting. 

OLICA President  

Eric Gerten  
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Hey OLICA members!   

I am back and you can win a $50          gift card if you find me  hidden within the 

pages of this issue. When you  find me, email my pal Ed, the OLICA  Executive 

Director , my hiding place by October 31st and he will put your name in with others 

that also found me.  I will make sure that everyone will have a fair chance in  a 

random selection.    

 

         I did a really good job hiding.  

         If you need help, ask a child.  

         They are really good at hide - 

         and-seek. 

 

           Good luck! 
 

 

 

 

 



 

The 2018 LICA Summer Meeting 
in  

Michigan 

was 

GRAND 
but no one found 

the  

RAPIDS 
 

That is because, there are no rapids in Grand Rapids. 

There was and will be again as explained in the following article By:Jim Harger jharger@mlive.com. 
 

GRAND RAPIDS, MI -- In 1826, the National Intelligencer wrote about Grand Rapids in a way no person 

living today has experienced it. 
 

"These rapids are about a mile in extent and 300 yards wide and must have at least a 10-foot fall, some think 

15. They are crowded with huge round rocks, among which the water roars and foams with great fury." 
 

That vivid description will return someday as Grand Rapids Whitewater continues to make progress on the 

$45 million plan to unwind the changes European settlers made to Michigan's longest river when they 

arrived more than 150 years ago. 
 

The rapids, for which the city was named, will be back as dams are removed and rocks and substrate are 

returned to the riverbed that was mined for some of the city's earliest building projects. The project will 

remove five dams between Sixth and Pearl streets to restore an 18-foot drop in the Grand River's elevation across a 

2.2-mile stretch between Leonard Street and Fulton Street. Below the Sixth Street dam, boulder-strewn rapids would 

be recreated. 
 
 

Read more at https://www.mlive.com/bus iness/west-michigan/index.ssf/2018/05/how_theyll_bring_the_rapids_ba.html 

 

 

http://connect.mlive.com/staff/jharger/posts.html
mailto:jharger@mlive.com
https://www.mlive.com/business/west-michigan/index.ssf/2018/05/how_theyll_bring_the_rapids_ba.html


 

άA Salute to American Historyò 
was the theme of 

Associatesô Night 
the official start of 

The LICA Summer Meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Great luncheons are always a part 

of any LICA meeting. 

 

Our national LICA 

president got into the 

spirit of things. 

Grace Schwieterman 

attended as Pocahontas. 

Steve, Eric, Teri, Mackinley, Case, Silo, Lucy and Urban 

A 
blueberry farm  

tour  
was on the agenda. 

 
 

Ohio LICA members agree that 

there are always great luncheons. 
One of presenters 

 entertains and educates. 



Everyone is enjoying a ride on 

the carousel. 

In this photo, the Gerten and Schwieterman families are getting ready to  

head out on Mac Woodôs Dune Ride with   

associate Matt Carter and family from RWF Bron. 

 

Lucy Schwieterman and 

Mack Gerten enjoy  

a bus ride. 

 

 

LICA Meetings and Conferences 
are family friendly  with lots of family fun.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 The Gertens agree. 

 

 

 So do the Schwietermans. 

 

 

Dave and Carol Schwieterman 

are enjoying sand dune rides 

with their grandkids. 



 

Conservation Field Day  
at the  2018 Farm Science Review 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  OLICA hosted our field day on September 18
th
, 19

th
 & 20

th
.  It was held in conjunction with The Ohio State 

Universityôs Farm Science Review which is held every year in London, OH. One of the weekôs activities 

included reconstructing an existing waterway as well as building a new section of waterway.  This project 

consisted of reshaping the existing waterway, adding on the new section, putting down grass seed, fertilizer 

and laying down straw blankets on the newly sown seed.  This will facilitate the movement of surface water 

without causing soil erosion.  We also installed approximately 20,000 feet of 4ò drainage tile.  This will help 

remove excess water from soil below the surface which will result in faster drying time and will enhance 

crop production and increase yields. 

 

  Our associate members brought in many pieces of equipment for us to use and donated the materials needed 

to complete these two projects.  Some of our contractor members also donated their own equipment for this 

Field Day.  OLICA members volunteered countless hours before hand planning these projects and also 

volunteered their time working before, during and after the event. 

 

Steve Gerten 

 

Steve Gerten is explaining 

drainage design for the 

dayôs activities. 

Steve Gerten and Kent McGuire are 

leading a safety session before 

 the command to start  

the engines is given. 
Jim Jett with Bowerôs 

Great Lakes Inter-Drain is 

trenching in 4òtile. 

Doug Schwieterman is plowing in 4ò drainage tile 

with �^���Z�o���š�š���Œ�[�• Wolfe machine. Ron Schlatter is making 

a  connection behind the 

Wolfe plow. 

OLICA President Eric 

Gerten is operating an 

RWF Bron plow.  


